
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

NOTICE REGARDING VIRTUAL SUPERVISED TIME-SHARING, FAMILY COURT, 

IN THE FOURTH JUDICIAL CIRCUIT, DUVAL COUNTY, FLORIDA 

 

 Effective March 23, 2020, on a temporary basis, supervised visitations being 

held at Jewish Family & Community Services (Safety-First Project) and Family 

Nurturing Center may be conducted by video conference until further notice.   

 Virtual Supervised Timesharing: Any and all parties under an Order for 

supervised timesharing shall continue to comply with the provisions of such 

Orders. If the facility or organization through which the supervised timesharing is 

facilitated has the ability to provide virtual (i.e. Zoom, Skype, Facetime, etc.) 

visits, the parties shall use their best efforts to participate in the virtual visits at the 

same frequency as they previously participated in in person visits. Parties shall 

comply with all rules and regulations of the supervised timesharing provider 

regarding the virtual visits. 

 

Lance M. Day 

Administrative Judge, Circuit Family 

Division 

 


